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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

TOWN NEWS  
The water meter readers will be out reading 

meters starting around middle of December  

2013. Please allow them to read your meter if 

they stop by. If they leave a note on your door 

or you receive a phone call, please read your 

meter and call the town office by December 24, 

2013. You can leave a message at the office if 

you call after hours. This time of the year can 

be difficult reading meters with the cold weather, 

snow and ice so please do your part to get your 

reading into the office by the deadline.  

Thank you for your co-operation.  

 
Town of Eatonia Reminder 
Town of Eatonia Webpage has 

changed to: www.eatonia.ca 
 

Town of Eatonia 
Invites applications for the position of  

Office Clerk 
This will be a Temporary Part-Time 

Position 
 

Duties to include accounts receivable, 
accounts payable, utility billing,  

newsletter and other general office 
duties. Experience with the Munisoft  

Municipal Accounting System will be an 
asset but not required.  

Must be bondable.  
 

For more information, contact the town 
office at 967-2251 

 

Please submit your resume stating  
experience and qualifications by  
5:00 p.m. December 20, 2013 to: 

 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Fax – 967-2267 
Email - eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each** 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

NOVEMBER 2013 NEWS 
Another month is almost over and winter has 
arrived.  We were fortunate to avoid the snow until 
recently. Hopefully, it doesn’t get too cold out!! 
 

We currently have 23 residents living at Eatonia 
Oasis Living. Welcome to Phyllis and Blake Holmes of 
Kindersley, and to their pet Chihuahua, Minnie! It 
has been a pleasure to get to know you!  
 

This month’s activities included our usual Morning 
Exercises, which we are getting back into the routine 
of doing a little more regularly. We had our Craft 
sessions with Marie Smith. One of our projects this 
month was building Snowmen! The next one will 
likely be a Christmas theme! Thanks to Winnie 
Larson and Nicki Bailey for helping with this.  
Manicures were well attended and the residents 
who didn’t want their nails done enjoyed having 
coffee together. We played Wheel of Fortune on the 
Wii and Guess the Word. We have been baking up a 
storm, hoping to have some extra for the Eatonia 
Health Care Auxiliary Bake Sale on November 30th.  
Come down to the Eatonia Community Hall and 
check it out!  Kara Richardson and Nicki Solvberg 
helped out with baking this month. They enjoyed the 
“clean up”, right girls? 
 

Four residents attended the Remembrance Day 
Service at Eaton School. Thank you to Vicki Oomen 
for transporting them on the Handivan and to the 
Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation for the 
use of the van. It meant a lot to the residents that 
went. Thank you also to the Eaton High students 
who provided assistance getting the residents off 
and off the bus and into the school.   
 

Thank you to Iris Brummund and Hilda Scheidt of the 
C.W.L. ladies who hosted the monthly Birthday party 
for six of our residents.  Happy Birthday goes out to 
Ruby Nunweiler who turned 82, Harry Hauta who 
turned 88, Joyce Barr who turned 92, May Martin 
who turned 94, Margaret McConnell who turned 96 
and last but not least, Alice Osmachenko who turned 

101! Alice’s 101st birthday is on Grey Cup Sunday, 
also the 101st Grey Cup. The Saskatchewan 
Roughriders are going to win for sure!   
Entertainment at the party was Amy Knuttila and her 
Daycare children, and helping to serve the cake and 
ice cream was Al and Michelle Nunweiler. Belva 
Martin played a few songs on the piano, including 
Happy Birthday! Thank you to everyone who 
attended! It was a lovely afternoon. 
 

We must thank the ladies and gentlemen who 
provide our weekly Church services.  Fulfilling the 
residents’ spiritual needs is a very important part of 
their care, and everyone at Eatonia Oasis Living 
appreciates you very much. Our weekly church 
service is on Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would like 
to join us. 
 

We have several people to thank for helping us 
when our 23 new beds showed up unannounced 
earlier this month. Thank you to Brennan Glassford 
and Matt McKinnon of GMAC’s for the use of the 
fork lift to unload and load up the pallets. Thank you 
to Brett Nunweiler, Wade Stevens and Kevin 
Quinney for helping us get the beds into the 
building. Thanks again to Wade and Kevin for putting 
all the beds together and thank you to Moorease 
Scott and Pat Tilbert for helping us get the old beds 
out and put the new beds in. Thank you to those 
who took the old beds away.  We are glad they could 
be put to use. Our most sincere gratitude goes to the 
R.M. of Chesterfield for their financial contribution 
to make this project possible!   
 

We were also very fortunate to receive funding from 
the Kinsmen Telemiracle Foundation for the 
purchase of two new tubs. They should be installed 
by month end!  Thank you to the Kinsmen! 
 

Last, but not least we thank everyone who has made 
a contribution of any kind to our facility. 

We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts! 
 

HAVE A HAPPY WINTER! 
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December Rec News 

 
 

ARENA:  There are still a few that owe for 

arena fees, please get them in ASAP.  This 

includes minor hockey, rec hockey & skating. 

We accept post-dated cheques.   

Just a reminder:  Kitchen and caretaking shifts 

at the rink are a part of participating in arena 

activities, it’s what keeps the rink up and 

running.  Sign-up sheets for both are posted at 

the rink, caretaking on the bulletin board in 

lobby and kitchen shifts on the kitchen door. 

DON’T FORGET:   Anyone not registered in 

hockey or skating must purchase a season 

public skating/shinny pass for $150 to use the 

arena.  

**Public Skating and Shinny will be FREE from 

December 23 to January 1, courtesy of the 

Eatonia Recreation Board, Eatonia Minor 

Hockey and all the volunteers that look after 

the rink. 
 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Community Groups and Organizations wishing 

to apply for this grant can pick up applications 

at the Recreation  office.  Completed forms 

must be faxed, mailed or dropped off at the rec 

office by January 15, 2014 
 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 

Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 

6/49, and Scratch & Win are placed in the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants 

from this fund are used to support more than 

12,000 sport, culture, recreation and 

community groups in the province.  Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 

Hockey-December Home Games: 

Sunday December 1 @ 3:30pm 

 Seniors  vs  Lloydminster 

Tuesday December 3@ 6:00pm 

 Atoms vs 

Saturday December 7 @ 5:00pm 

Peewee Girls vs Nipawin 

Sunday December 8 @ 11:00am 

 Novice  vs  Rosetown 

Sunday December 8 @ 1:30pm 

 Peewee Girls vs Nipawin 

Sunday December 8 @ 7:00pm 

 Midgets vs North Battleford 

Saturday December 14 @ 8:00pm 

Seniors vs Kerrobert 

Sunday December 15 @ 12:30pm 

Bantams vs Rosetown 

Sunday December 15 @ 3:30pm 

Seniors vs Kindersley 

Tuesday December 17 @ TBD 

 Midgets vs Rosetown 

Friday December 20 @ 8:30pm 

 Seniors vs Unity 
 

Come out & cheer on our teams! 

Watch for more to games to be posted! 

 

Upcoming Events: 

 ~Annual 3 on 3 Rec Hockey 

Tournament - March 13-16, 2014 

 ~Annual Funspiel - March 21-23, 2014.  

We will be having a fundraising supper and 

auction the Saturday night of the Funspiel.  

Mark your calendars! 
 

Co-Ed Rec Volleyball - Will be Wednesdays at 

7:30pm at the school gym.  Everyone welcome.  

Due to school functions there will no volleyball 

on December 11, January 15 & 29 and over 

the Christmas Break. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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SEASONS GREETINGS FROM 

BEWS AGROW LTD. 
Wishing Everyone A Merry Christmas &  

Happy New Year 

Ken & Lorraine  Brent & Heather 

 

Warmest Thoughts & Best Wishes for 
A Wonderful Holiday Season 

 

Town of Eatonia Council & Staff 
 

 
May the peace and joy of the holiday season be 

with you throughout the coming year! 

Eatonia Agencies 
Deb,  Lindsay , Colette & Kristina 

 

 
May Your Days Be Merry & Bright! 

Eaton School Community Council 

 

Season’s Greetings 

& All The Best in 2014! 

 
R.M. of Chesterfield #261 

 

Season’s Greetings 

 
Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

 

 

Millennium Land Ltd. 
Would like to extend Warmest Holiday 

Wishes To You All!! 

 

 
Safe Travels to You and Your Family  

This Holiday Season! 
The Eatonia & Kindersley Staff 
at Marsollier Petroleum Ltd. 
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Prairie Oasis Fitness Club 
 

Do you want to work out and get in 

shape before or after Christmas? 

Then join our Fitness Centre!  

We have tread mills, exercise bikes,  

elliptical machine, a smith machine, 

medicine balls, and more, to help you 

out. 

 

Monthly, 6 month and yearly rates 

are available at the Town Office, as 

follows till December 31st, 2013: 

Adults  

~$40.00/month 

~$175.00 for 6 months 

~$250.00 for a year 

Students & Seniors 

~$40.00/month 

~$125.00 for 6 months 

~$175.00 for a year 

Drop –In Rates, with a member ~ 

$ 5.00 
These rates have been in effect since 

Novemeber ’09.  

 

 

 

 

Due to increased overhead costs etc, 

we have found it necessary to raise 

the rates, as of January 1st, 2014 to the 

following: 

Adults 

~ $50.00/month 

~$200.00 for 6months 

~$300.00 for a year 

Students & Seniors 

~$50.00/month 

~$150.00 for 6 months 

~$200.00 for a year 

Drop-In Rates with a member 

remain at $5.00 
Makes a Great Christmas Gift!! 

We are also hoping to purchase a 

T.V., D.V.D & wall attachment to 

enhance your enjoyment while 

exercising and to aid in holding 

exercise & dance classes, etc. 

 

Anyone willing to donate financially 

towards this please contact the  

Town Office.  

Any donations would be greatly 

appreciated. 

New Members & New Board 

Members are welcome. Contact the 

Town Office for more information 

and to register. 
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CHRISTMAS LIGHTING TOUR 

DECEMBER 18th,2013  
6:30 P.M.  

THE HANDI VAN WILL PICK UP ANY 

SENIOR/DISABLED RESIDENTS 

FOR A TOUR OF THE CHRISTMAS 

LIGHTS IN TOWN 

 

PHONE   

CHERYL AT  

306-967-2251 (WORK) 

 OR 306-967-2846 (HOME) 

BY WEDNESDAY, 

DECEMBER 18TH, 5:00 P.M.  

TO ARRANGE FOR A PICKUP   

 

COMPLIMENTS OF THE 
EATONIA HEALTH DISTRICT 

FOUNDATION BOARD 

 

 

EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF 

THE MONTH WINNERS 
 

DEC.- Panama- Rae Ann McIntyre  

 Medicine Hat Lodge- Kelly Dearborn                  

                                                                                                                           

JAN.- Las Vegas – John Meyer  

 Medicine Hat Lodge – Mark Smith  

 

FEB.- Travel Voucher – Trent Andreas  

Medicine Hat Lodge – Gail & Graham Morgan      

 

MAR.- Phoenix – Bill & Eileen Carlson     

Medicine Hat Lodge – Heidi Marchant      

 

APRIL- Disneyland- Kaye Specht   

Medicine Hat Lodge – Denise Britton & Jerry   

O’Connor                                                                         

                                                                                                                                

MAY- Victoria – Robert Scott    

Medicine Hat Lodge – Tina Sande 

 

JUNE – Fantasyland – Bob & Jill Jensen  

Medicine Hat Lodge – Tyler Ritchie 

 

JULY – San Diego – Blair & Pat Barnes 

Medicine Hat Lodge – Joanne Boerska 

 

AUG - Travel Voucher – Richard Reaburn 

Medicine Hat Lodge – Morgan Nunweiler                                                                                  

 

SEPT – Kimberley Ski Weekend – Brynn      

Hartsook  

Medicine Hat Lodge – Ken Somerville    

                                                                                                                             

OCT – Las Vegas – John Meyer      

Medicine Hat Lodge – Hannon Farms Ltd. 

 

NOV – Punta Cana – Gail Wilson                 

Medicine Hat Lodge – Heidi Marchant      
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Old Fashioned Christmas 
at Eatonia Community Hall 

Saturday December 14th, 2013 

2:00pm- 5:00pm 
Visit from Santa 

Free Goodie Bags 

   Entertainment by Melissa Hynd &Firends 

Santa’s Hut 

Face Painting & Crafts by  

Cora, Amy & Patsy 

Popcorn from the 21-44 Store 

Pictures with Santa by Annette 

Sleigh Rides with Ron Becker 

Street Hockey with the Huskies 

Free Hot Dogs for Kids & Free Juice and Coffee 

from the Catering Committee 

5pm-6pm Skate with the Huskies at  

the Eatonia Arena 

8pm Senior Hockey Game vs. Kerrobert 

Kids admission free with nonperishable donation to 

food bank 

 
 

 
Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 

Box 70, Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Telephone 306 967-2222 
Facsimile  306 967-2424 

Email rm261@sasktel.net 

 

FOR SALE:  Hopper Bottom Bin  

~ Eyre well water tank for sale (15,000 

gallon, 14’x12’ steel hopper bin), bids to 

be received by December 10
th

.  R.M. of 

Chesterfield No. 261, P.O. Box 70, 

Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0  
 

CHARITABLE DONATIONS:  To repair 

roof and paint Royal Canadian School, a 

heritage building in the Rural Municipality 

of Chesterfield, donations are gratefully 

accepted, tax-deductible receipts issued. 

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261, P.O. Box 

70, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0  

Screenings Project 
Thanks to the following 

farms for donating: 
 

Daryl Lothammer 
Somerville Farms 
Klarenbach Farms 
Brian Lothammer 

Doug Schmunk 
 

Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning  
for use of truck. 

   
 

 

Telephone 306 967-2222  
Facsimile  306 967-2424  

Email   rm261@sasktel.net  

304 Main Street 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 

Wednesday December 4th,2013  

Equity Cheques 

9 am – 5:30pm at Grocery Store 

Donuts & Coffee 

Grocery & Hardware Christmas Hours 
 

Christmas Eve ~ Closed at 3PM 
Closed Christmas Day & Boxing Day 

New Year’s Eve ~ Open Regular Hours 
New Year’s Day ~ Closed 

 

The Staff at Eatonia Co-op 
Grocery & Hardware Store  

is wishing everyone a  
Healthy & Happy  
Holiday Season! 

SHOW YOUR CHRISTMAS SPIRIT 

“Turn Your Lights On” 

 
Christmas Lighting Awards will be given for 

best: 

*RESIDENTIAL* 

*RURAL* 

*BUSINESS* 

JUDGING WILL BE: 

WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 18
th

, 2013 

To Nominate Call: 306-967-2201 

By December 18
th

, 2013 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE 

EATONIA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
 

HANDI VAN TRIPS TO 

KINDERSLEY 
Service Available to Anyone 

Sponsored by the Eatonia & District Health Care 

Foundation 
 

1
st
 & 3

rd
 Monday of the Month  

Trips this month are December 2 & 16, 2013   

Bus leaves around 12:30 p.m.  

Minimum of 3 passengers 

Fare - $10.00 per trip  
 

Transportation to anywhere in Kindersley  
 

Let’s fill the bus up  

and keep it going 

For more information contact  

Cheryl at  

967-2251 (work) or 967-2846 (home) 
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Wishing everyone a Very Merry 

Christmas and the Best in 2014. 

Enjoy the holidays! 

Library Hours  
Tues - 11:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Wed - 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Thurs - 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

 CLOSED 
Dec 24-30/13 & Jan 1/14 

Regular Hours for the rest of the month 
Tues - 11:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Wed - 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Thurs - 6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

 
 

Eatonia Tavern 
(306)967-2227 
Holiday Hours 

Christmas Eve - 11AM-5PM 
Christmas Day – CLOSED 

Boxing Day – Regular Hours 
New Years Eve – 11AM -3:30AM 

New Year’s Day- CLOSED 
Christmas In House Specials 

throughout December. 

 
Please Don’t Drink &  

Drive This Holiday Season 
Thank You for your Patronage in 2013!! 

 
 

BREDY’S COUNTRY STORE 
 

Open 7 Days A Week 
 

Monday – Friday 6:30am – 8:00pm 
Saturdays 8:00am – 8:00pm 
Sundays 12:00pm – 6:00pm 

 

~Traditional Turkey Draw with every $25.00 
purchase. (Excluding Cheer & Tobacco) ~ 
 

Candy Trays, Party Trays, Meat Trays 
 

Homemade Baking 
Pies ~ Muffins ~ Cakes ~ Loaves ~ Salsa 

Nuts & Bolts ~ Pickled Eggs ~ Corn Relish 
Beet Pickles ~ Mock Head Cheese 

Minute Burger Sauce ~ Cheese Balls 
 

Homemade Sausages, 
Cabbage Rolls & Burgers (Seasoned) 

 

Ready to Serve Cooked or Sliced Meat 
 

Roast Beef ~ Tenderloin ~ Turkey  
~ Meat Loaf ~ 

 

Thank You For Your Patronage & All the 
Best in 2014! 

 

Bredy’s Country Store 
       Dale & Joanne, Pearl-Ann  

Raeanne, Darren & Karter 
      Whitney & Chris 
           Iris & Clifford 

                 Janet, Lisa, Jennifer & Crystal 
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Melissa (Pelletier) & Brent Rau 
Were married on November 2nd, 2013 
in Saskatoon and would like to thank everyone 
who contributed to the community gift, your 
generosity and kindness is very 
much appreciated. 
 Thank You,Melissa & Brent 

 
Thank you to all of the ladies who 

participated in adult dance classes!  I 

had so much fun teaching you all and I 

am looking forward to doing it again 

in the New Year.  Thanks for all of 

your support!  

  Lindsay Larock-Riverside Dance 

The family of the late Allan Kellington would 
like to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone 
for cards, food, flowers, and expressions of 
sympathy. Your kindness will always be 
remembered. In lieu of thank you notes, a 
donation was made to the Eatonia Oasis 
Living Care Home. 

 

PRIME TIME AUTO SHINE 

(306)460-4454 or (306)460-4451 

 
Would like to thank all our customers for 

their continued support. It’s been a 

pleasure serving you and we look forward 

to serving you in the New Year! 

Gift Certificates Available  

for that hard to buy person! 

Merry Christmas  
                  & Happy New Year 

 Clayton & EddyDiehl 

Thank you to everyone who visited, sent 
condolences, flowers, cards, food and donations to 

charities in memory of our mother, 
grandmother, and great-grandmother, Peggy 
Bews, following her death. We appreciate the 
thoughtful gestures and words of concern more 

than words can say.  ~ Bev Dahl, Bette & Peter 
Evans, Don Bews; Ashley & Gordie Dahl, 

Jamie (Jen), Andrew (Cherith) & Kristine 
Evans, Jade (Guillermo), Kalin (Cherith) & 

Brett Bews; Madison Evans. 
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We would like to thank everyone for all the 

cards, well wishes, and help at the store and snow 
removal at our house after Dale’s surgery. It was 

greatly appreciated! It’s times like this that it 
makes living in this community a blessing. There 
are too many names to mention, but please know 

we are very thankful. 
Dale & Joanne Bredy & Family 

 

 

 

KIDS KORNER 
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